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What is an apprenticeship? 
 

For those of you who do not want to go on to college or university, and perhaps are 
more hands on than academic, then an apprenticeship may be the route for you. 
 
An apprenticeship combines learning with training. Professions such as mechanics, 
carpentry and engineering can all start with an apprenticeship. It gives you hands 
on experience at the same time as you gaining a qualification. You work within a 
company alongside all the other employees and you will have responsibilities and 
projects to complete. 
 
You will be paid for your work, however, be warned that the minimum wage for 
apprentices is £2.65. Many places do pay more than this, but many do not, so keep 
that in mind, but don’t be put off – the experience you can gain is priceless. 
 
At the same time, you will be studying for a work-based qualification such as a 
National Vocational Qualification, or whatever best applies to your industry. 
This means you will leave with a good qualification as well as experience – two key 
requirements of finding a permanent job later. 
 
Some apprenticeships do have certain entry requirements, such as specific GCSE’s 
or personal requirements, so find out about these before you apply. At the end of 
your apprenticeship you will have either an intermediate, advanced or higher 
qualification. Every level builds on the qualifications and skills from the previous 
one, so by the end of a higher apprenticeship you could have an NVQ level 4 or a 
foundation degree. 
 
Apprenticeships can last between one and four years, it varies on the level of 
apprenticeship, your ability and the requirements of the employer. Many 
apprentices go on to get full time permanent jobs in the place of their 
apprenticeships and so work can come very quickly. Either way you will find that 
your experience is of great interest to potential employers, sometimes more so 
than your qualifications, so make the most of it. 
 
Visit the Apprenticeship website at www.apprenticeships.org.uk to find out more 
about what kinds of apprenticeships are available in your chosen field. 
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